Briefing for Senate on Strategic Planning Council (SPC) Activities
April 22, 2010

The Strategic Planning Council (SPC) was created by the President in 2006.  “Its primary purpose is to review and to make recommendations to the President regarding planning and action priorities at the University level.” Specifically the charge is: 
· To review and recommend updates periodically to the Strategic Plan. 

· To synthesize annually new planning objectives and/or initiatives proposed by the various constituent groups of the University’s and ultimately configured into proposals by the Vice Presidents to be addressed through appropriate budget planning processes. 

· To provide advice to the President as requested. 

Membership broadly represents campus constituencies although the Council has not viewed itself as “constituency based.”  
SPC developed a draft values statement in 2007 and circulated it widely for comment.  That was followed by development of a SWOT analysis.  The values statement was included in the Final Strategic Plan approved in December 2007 by President Gonzalez and the SWOT is available on the website.  
Beginning in March 2008, SPC has provided an annual report to the President about our perspective on Plan progress.  Those reports and the Presidents responses provide a quick summary of the past three years.  The 2007 Plan specifically asks SPC to make a recommendation by March 2010 regarding whether the existing Plan needs to be re-written.  Building on the Futures focus groups and an updated SWOT, our March 2010 Report details our recommendations.  

The next step will be the re-convening of the Futures effort, beginning next week.  

If you would like additional information on any of these items please feel free to contact Mary Kirlin (kirlnim@csus.edu 278-4209),  Chris Taylor (ctaylor@csus.edu) or Tanya Altman.  Mary and Tanya are the elected representatives and Chris serves for the Senate Chair. 

